# TOWN OF MOUNTAIN VILLAGE MINUTES OF THE MARCH 10, 2020 GREEN TEAM MEETING

The meeting of the Green Team Committee was called to order by Cath Jett on Tuesday, March 10, 2020 at 2:02 p.m. in the Mountain Village Town Hall, 455 Mountain Village Boulevard, Mountain Village, Colorado.

#### **Attendance:**

#### The following Green Team Committee members were present:

Cath Jett, Chair and Mountain Village Resident
Jonathan Greenspan, Vice Chair and Mountain Village Resident
Patrick Berry, Mountain Village Town Council
Marti Prohaska, Mountain Village Town Council
Jeff Proteau, Telluride Ski and Golf Company
Mike Follen, At Large Member
Inga Johansson, Alternate Member

#### The following were also in attendance:

Zoe Dohnal, Business Development & Sustainability Manager (Staff) Christina Lambert, Deputy Town Clerk (Staff) Kim Wheels Susan Holland Josh Shipley

#### The following Green Team Committee members were absent:

Heidi Stenhammer, Telluride Mountain Village Owner's Association

## **Agenda Item 2- Public Comment on Non-Agenda Items:**

No public comment was received.

#### **Agenda Item 3- Consideration of Approval of Minutes:**

February 11, 2020 Special Green Team Committee Meeting Minutes

On a **MOTION** by Jonathan Greenspan and seconded by Mike Follen, the Green Team Committee voted unanimously to approve the February 11, 2020 meeting minutes as presented.

#### **Discussion and Committee Follow Up/Next Steps:**

- **Agenda Item 4-** Letter of Support- Procedures and Reviewing 2020 State Bills:
  - **NEXT STEPS:** Zoe Dohnal presented this item to the committee and discussion took place.

- The committee agreed that there needs to be a better procedure regarding letters of support that are recommended to Town Council so that it isn't so last minute. The committee needs time to discuss each letter of support before making a recommendation to Town Council. This is not always possible because of legislative changes. The committee agreed that CC4CA is doing much of this work for us and we should utilize their expertise and their lobbying list.
- The committee agreed that they will go through Patrick Berry as the representative for Mountain Village to CC4CA with all future letter of support.

#### > Agenda Item 5- 1st Quarter Green Team DRAFT Quarterly Report:

- **NEXT STEPS:** Cath Jett presented this item to the committee and discussion took place.
- Patrick Berry pointed out a minor typo "Lotus has been" which needs to be edited.
- On a **MOTION** by Patrick Berry and seconded by Jonathan Greenspan, the Green Team Committee voted unanimously to approve the 1st Quarter Green Team **DRAFT** Quarterly Report as presented with the above noted typo. Once the typo is edited, the report is ready to send to Town Council and will be presented at the April Town Council meeting.

#### > Agenda Item 6- Solar Incentive:

- **NEXT STEPS:** Zoe Dohnal presented this item to the committee and discussion took place.
- Solar Incentive is still on the work plan, so the committee should consider revamping
  the program for this year. Alternative Power in Ridgway attended the Green Team
  Committee meeting. Zoe will collaborate to help get the word out about the incentive.

#### > Agenda Item 7- REMP Update:

- **NEXT STEPS:** Zoe Dohnal presented this item to the committee and discussion took place.
- Town Council did not support updating the REMP Worksheet to include an offsite solar option at this time.

### **Agenda Item 8-** Clean Up Day Subcommittee Update:

- **NEXT STEPS:** Mike Follen presented this item to the committee and discussion took place.
- The Clean Up Day Subcommittee met on March 10, 2020. The cleanup day is tentatively scheduled for August 22, 2020 at the Blue Mesa location. The next steps are to assign tasks, fill out the required permits and to loop in the earth guardians so they can become involved.

# Agenda Item 9- Voluntary Single-Use Plastics Reduction Incentive Subcommittee Update:

- **NEXT STEPS:** Inga Johansson presented this item to the committee and discussion took place.
- The Voluntary Single-Use Plastics Reduction Incentive Subcommittee has reached some roadblocks. The coalition currently has around 15 volunteers but could use more. The committee has requested help with TSG from Patrick Berry and Jeff Proteau.
- The Green Team Committee **DIRECTED** the Voluntary Single-Use Plastics Reduction Incentive Subcommittee to remove the inventory report from the survey.

## > Agenda Item 10- Composted Subcommittee Update:

- **NEXT STEPS:** Patrick Berry presented this item to the committee and discussion took place.
- The first composting training will take place on March 11, 2020. Patrick Berry, Jonathan Greenspan and Zoe Dohnal will be present for the training. There will be around 14 participants in the upcoming training.

#### **Agenda Item 11-** Items for Consideration:

- Snowmelt options for Chondola walkways
- San Miguel Watershed Coalition Update
- Beaver Issue
- Finn Kjome to speak to the committee about Mountain Village water
- Adopt a Highway
- 2020 April June: 2nd Quarter Green Team Quarterly Report. Present in JULY
- 2020 July Sept: 3rd Quarter Green Team Quarterly Report. Present in OCT
- 2020 Oct Dec: 4th Quarter Green Team Quarterly Report. Present in JAN
- 2021 Jan Mar: 1st Quarter Green Team Quarterly Report. Present in APRIL

#### **Agenda Item 12- Other Business:**

- The EAP Waste Study is starting again, check it out if you would like.
- The zero-waste event is cancelled.
- There is a joint meeting with the Ecology Commission being discussed. June 9 or 10 are currently being considered, please let Cath Jett know what works best for you.
- The Recycling Summit is coming up. Should we send someone to the Recycling Summit? This is a group we may want to consider joining.
- Kim Wheels provided the committee with a brief REMP update.

There being no further business, on a **MOTION** by Jonathan Greenspan and seconded by Jeff Proteau, the Green Team Committee voted unanimously to adjourn the meeting at 3:25 p.m.

# **Reminder:**

The next Green Team Committee meeting will take place on Tuesday, April 21, 2020 at 2:00 p.m. via Zoom.

Respectfully submitted,

Christina Lambert

Deputy Town Clerk Town of Mountain Village